January 24, 1996

Mr. Michael T. Griffith PSC 45, Box 1295 APO AE 09468

Dear Mr. Griffith:

This is in response to your letter of November 14, 1995, in which you raise a variety of issues related to the assassination of President Kennedy.

First, immediately after the death of Mr. Richard Case Nagell the Review Board issued a subpoena for any of Nagell's records which might relate to the assassination. Contact was quickly established with family members and all of Nagell's known possessions were reviewed by a member of the Review Board staff. No records of the nature which Nagell allegedly possessed relevant to the assassination were found. The family members have fully cooperated and have repeatedly pledged their continued cooperation in the future.

Second, the Review Board attempted to make contact with Mr. Nagell, but was unsuccessful in reaching him prior to the his death.

Third, your letter will be provided to the appropriate staff person overseeing FBI records to review the paragraph regarding the FBI report on the examination of President Kennedy's limousine.

Fourth, the circumstances surrounding the destruction of the Army Military Intelligence file on Oswald are being reviewed by the Review Board staff.

Thank you for your letter and for your interest in the work of the Review Board.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk, Esq.

Associate Director